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From: Amna Ali <anali@ccsf.edu> 

Poling, Jeanie (CPC) 
Thursday, September 19, 2019 4:45 PM 
Balboa Reservoir Compliance (ECN) 
FW: Comment on SEIR for Balboa Reservoir Project 

Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2019 6:13 PM 
To: CPC.BalboaReservoir <CPC.BalboaReservoir@sfgov.org>; Haneystaff (BOS) <haneystaff@sfgov.org> 
Subject: Comment on SEIR for Balboa Reservoir Project 

I This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources. 

Dear Planning Department and Supervisor Matt Haney (whose district I reside in), 

I am a librarian at City College of San Francisco and am deeply opposed to the use being proposed for the 

Balboa Reservoir land owned by SFPUC but leased to City College for many years. City College will be 

negatively impacted by this development, the brunt being borne by students from whom parking would be 

taken away and disruption caused due to construction activities. San Francisco is already suffering at the 

hands of construction of luxury housing masquerading as affordable housing, disrupting our lives and taking 

away resources utilized by needy San Franciscans. Please do not add to skyrocketing costs of living in the city 
and the fact that so called affordable housing is completely out of the reach of so many families and students 

in particular. Why are private developers given so much room to decide what belongs in our city? 

I would request that the PUC place the needs of City College above those of a private developer. It should 

either continue to lease the land to City College or transfer it for once and all to City College to make use of 

according to principles of equity and relevance for the college community. 

I would be extremely grateful for your kind attention to this matter. 

Sincerely 

Amna Ali 
Librarian - City College of San Francisco 


